Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
July 19, 2007
Members present were:  Jim Schwerin, Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Nan Scranton, Jane Dillon, Jack Busher, Pam Karr and Monique Mullis
The meeting was called to order at 5:35pm.

Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (June 2007) were reviewed and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Committee Reports
Finance:  Our current balance is $12, 188.69.  Jim did a break down of where our assets were coming from and where they were going.  This will help in creating a yearly budget for the future.  Motion made to accept the treasurer’s report and approved unanimously.  It was suggested we start thinking about budget priorities, grants and fundraisers for the future. 
Memebership:  We’ve had 3 renewals one new and one new lifetime membership since we last met.  

Communications:  Jack is going to meet with Dave Phillips of the Gazette to establish a relationship that may be of use to us.  He also passed around a rough draft of the trails descriptions he has been working on.  Discussion was held on the content and how to get it published.  Jim was contacted by a web designer who would like to help us with our website at no cost.  He will put them in contact with jack Busher.
Programs:  The program committee has a member who would like to help out.  Her name is Lynette Reagan.  There is a Volksmarch scheduled for the park in Oct.  No news from Ft. Carson.  
Old Business

Discussion was held on whether the Friends wanted to sponsor someone to attend the NAI conference in Topeka this year.  The cost is $650 for the registration.  Lodging is additional.  A motion was made to fund up to $800 to cover the cost of registration and lodging to send Brian Kerrigan to the conference.  The motion was approved unanimously.
Some discussion was held around providing food for various volunteer functions.  Monique stated that it is a priority for park staff to have food available for volunteers and                                                    on work days.  The premiere of the “Thin Green Line” is going to be held on July 31 and they would like to spend no more than $50 for refreshments for that activity.  
Events:  Nothing is scheduled at this point.
Park Manager Update

Still waiting on Certificate of Occupancy before the Visitor Center can open to the public.  
The paving is in process.  No vehicles are allowed on the dirt roads at this time.
Volunteers are working on the xeriscape garden today and tomorrow.
Volunteer Update

Jack is working with the Youth Corp who will be in the park for about 3 weeks working on trails.  
There is some need for a laminator.  Monique is going to research exactly what is needed and what it might cost.  
New business

Discussion for next meeting around what the friends can do to recognize the seasonal park staff and how it can be done.  
Our next meeting will be held Thurs Aug 16 at 5:30 at the Park in the Visitor Center.
Meeting adjourned at 7:15p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

